
IN THE MATTER OF 
The Hazelwood Coal Mine Fire Inquiry 

SUPPLEMENTARY STATEMENT OF ROSEMARY ANN LESTER 

Date of Document: 
Filed on behalf of: Dr Rosemary Lester 
Prepared By: 
Perry Maddocks Trollope Lawyers 
Suite 802, 9 Yarra Street 
SOUTHYARRA VIC 3141 

26 August 2015 
Ref: RWP:20150096 

Solicitors Code: CR 101 397 
Tel: (03) 9663 0500 
Fax: (03) 9663 0510 

Email: robp@pmtl.com.au 

I, Dr Rosemary Ann Lester, care of Perry Maddocks Trollope Lawyers, Suite 802/9 Yarra 

Street, South Yarra in the State of Victoria, retired, say as follows: 

1. I provide this statement in response to a further request dated 25 August 2015 from the 

Principal Legal Advisor to the Inquiry. 

2. The Minister for Health, relevant senior officers of the Department of Health and I 

decided to publish the three advices dated 17 September 2014, September 2014 and 22 

October 2014. 

3. The advices were drafted by staff from the Epidemiology Unit, the Environmental 

Health Unit and the Public Health Communications Unit in conjunction with me. They 

were then sent to senior management in the Department and to the Minister. 
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